
Greece National Education Sector Working Group  
MEETING MINUTES 

 
MONDAY, 16 JULY 2018 @ UNHCR, ATHENS, GREECE 

 
AGENDA ITEM DISCUSSION POINTS ACTION POINTS 

(by whom and when) 
1. Presentation of 
preliminary findings of the 
school enrollment 
assessment 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2. Updates from partners 
 
 
 
 

The ESWG coordination team presented the preliminary findings of the school enrolment 
assessment from children living in urban accommodations and UAC shelters from May 2018. From 
the sample of children aged 5-17 living in urban accommodations and UAC shelters assessed, 62% 
were registered in formal education. This presents a 7% increase from the previous assessment 
conducted on December 2017. It indicates an increase in the enrollment rate of all age groups, with 
the most significant increase in the enrollment rate of  age-group 5-6 years old (32%). Additionally, 
in terms of sex, 65% of the girls aged 5-17 were registered in formal education with a positive 
enrollment rate of 9% since December 2017, compared to 59% for boys. The positive enrollment 
rates reflect the hard work that has been done by the MoE and the ESWG partners. 
 
IOM: RECs finished with the registrations of all children in Malakasa, Ritsona, Thermopyles and 
Koutsohero. The RECs from the previous years of experience know which school principals to 
approach. 
IOM: In Oinofyta there is an urgent need for NFE and summer activities,  with 500 children left 
without activities during the summer. The situation is much calmer nowadays. There is an old school 
just outside the accommodation site that is opened and can be used. 
 

Share the 
enrollments 
dashboard once 
final draft is ready. 

MEETING AGENDA 
1) PRESENTATION OF PRELIMINARY FINDINGS OF THE SCHOOL ENROLLMENT 

ASSESSMENT  
2) UPDATES FROM PARTNERS 
3)   UPDATES FROM MOE 
4)   UPDATES FROM THE RECS WORKSHOP (27-28 JUNE)  
5) AOB 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3. Updates from MoE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DRC: Starts classes for adults in Trikala city center. 
 
ELIX: Opened a new center in Kypseli which has been operational since the beginning of July. The 
center of Ayios Nikolaos moved to Ayios Panteleimonas, so if there are children in these areas 
please inform. During the summer for children of 15-years ol and upwards accelerated learning in 
positive sciences, work-shops. 

 
Solidarity Now: Started operations in Serres. Summer classes are on-going with broader 
curriculum and outdoor activities. Doing accelerated learning in Thiva in order to prepare students 
for the next school year in Greek language, Maths and Science. 
 
Tita (MOE0:  
 
RECs: 
In Athens the RECS most probably will be the same the coming school-year. Around Greece, 75% 
of the RECs will remain the same. 
The list has already been published  
The RECs will be based in accommodation centers and will be responsible for education in those 
specific centers. As an exception the RECs working in the Eastern Aegean islands will be responsible 
for the whole periphery in which they are attached to. 
The current ones are contracted till August and the new ones will start from September.  
More RECs will be recruited for the coming year for the new sites that are opening. 
 
Reception classes:  
There will be an increase in the number of reception classes. Two years ago when the reception 
classes scheme started there were 300 classes. This past school year the MOE reached 900, and 
next year there will be more than 1000 reception classes. Also on the islands of the Eastern Aegean, 
there were two DYEP last year.  
It is not anymore a question of planning, it is a matter of funding. Reception classes are funded by 
European structural funds.  
The Refugee education working group inside the ministry became an independent department of 
the ministry. As a ministerial department they will not work at the political level but in the 
administrative. In terms of planning it is a positive development. 

https://www.minedu.gov.gr/publications/docs2018/100106E2_18-06-2018_signed.pdf


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
4. Updates from the RECs 
workshop (27-28 June) 
 
 
 
 
 
5. AoB:                                

Additionally since DYEP have been legislated and are now part of a law, in order to establish one 
only the signature of the minister of education will be needed, not the signature of the minister of 
economy. 
 
Interpretation program:  
It will probably continue the coming year. UNICEF is at the preparation stage. 
 
 
The lessons learned workshop with the participation of 65 RECs was held in Athens on 27-28 June. 
The meeting was joined by the Secretary General and the  regional directors for primary and 
secondary education. Lessons learned were shared by the RECs. General comments are similar 
from what we know already, e.g.  delays in the reception classes and lack of teacher trainings, but 
overall, steps are being taken and things have been improved throughout the last school year. Many 
good practices were shared, to influence one another.  A major question remains on teenage 
adolescents’ education. 
 
 
Agricultural education:  
Last year a project of the Agricultural university of Athens for teenagers 16-17 years old from 
Skaramagka and Schisto took place, financed by AMIF. Rather than vocational training it was more 
like a psychosocial support activity. Throughout the project 60 teenagers participated, 35 of them 
were regular. In the end of the project participants received a Certificate of Attendance. This year 
this project will take place from October to December in Thessaloniki in partnership with the 
Thessaloniki University for children in Diavata and Alexandreia. They have a farm in the University’s 
campus. 
 
ADDMA: Difficulties with registrations in EPALs, principals have denied to register children due 
to lack of reception classes. EPAL principals used as an argument that children cannot follow the 
classes because of lack of knowledge of Greek.  
IOM: Refugees do not need TAXISNet to register their children. Principals can put their own 
TAXISNet. However, after they have done this for 5-6 children they cannot register more. 
In Alfavita for children that already have a degree 



 Tita: The 24th of July is the deadline for graduates of non-EU lyceums to apply for entry in Greek 
universities. More information will follow through the ESWG e-mail. 

Tita to share the 
.pdf for 
scholarhsips  

 
 
The next national ESWG meeting will be held on Monday 30th July.  
 
Organisation  Name  E‐mail 
ADDMA  Mara Vandorou  mvandorou@developathens.gr 
ADDMA  Ioanna Boutsaki  iboutsaki@developathens.gr  

Arsis  Eva Kontodima  ekontodima@hotmail.com 

Caritas Athens  Despina Doschori  ddoschori@caritasathens.gr  

Danish Refugee Council  Alexia Latsou  alexia.latsou@drc‐greece.org 

ELIX  Judith Wunderlich‐Antoniou  judith@elix.org.gr  

German Embassy  Till Gerards  rk‐2@athe.auswaertiges‐amt.de  

Greek Council for Refugees  Michalis Karakonstantis  m.karakonstantis@gcr.gr  

IOM  Georgios Politis  gpolitis@iom.int  

IOM  Ioannis Baveas  ibaveas@iom.int  

KEDFX  Christina Antoniou  christina.ant@gmail.com  

Metadrasi  N. Dimitrouka  dimitrouka.metadrasi@gmail.com 
Metadrasi  S. Papadopoulos  papadopoulos.metadrasi@gmail.com  

MoE  Tita Kaisari  pkaisari@minedu.gov.gr  

Network for Children's Rights  Olga Alexandri  olgalexandri@yahoo.gr  

Refugee.info (IRC)  Anastasia Gavrili  anastasiaareti.gavrili@rescue.org  

Solidarity Now  Vaso Katsomaliari  vaso@solidaritynow.org  

SOS Children’s Village  Patricia Schonweitz  p.schoenweitz@gmail.com 
UNHCR  Lydia Kaloteraki  kalotera@unhcr.org  

UNICEF  Eri Skerlida Agolli  sagolli@unicef.org 

UNICEF  Giorgos Simopoulos  gsimopoulos@unicef.org 

UNICEF  Antonios Alexandridis  aalexandridis@unicef.org  



University Descartes  Mickael Idrac  mickael.idrac@live.com  

VELOS  Tim Birtwistle  Tim.birtwistle@yahoo.co.uk  

    
 


